CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 17, 2015 BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rocco Annesi, Bob Breault, Mike Hanafee, John Hession, Mike McCarthy, Mike McCluskey, Terry Moran, Bill Prodgers and Commissioner Charles Salerno
BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:  Tony D’Allessandro
Meeting Called To Order at 1:00 PM by Commissioner Salerno

Approval of the Minutes:  

Motion by Annesi to approve the minutes of the July 20, 2015 BOD Meeting

Seconded.  Minutes approved as written

Treasurer’s Report:  John Hession

John pointed out that the Back Office monies will show as an agency fund,
And it will show up on the Balance Sheet.

Motion to accept report, so moved, all in favor.  Accepted without dissent

Committee Reports:


a)  Division Proposal – Tabled
Old Business:


a)  Bylaw and Policy Changes – All


Motion made by Hession to accept the policy change as read.


Seconded by Annesi.  Motion accepted without dissent.


Motion made by Hession to accept the purposed bylaw changes, as read.(attached)

Seconded by Annesi.  Motion passed without dissent.


Bylaw recommended changes will be posted on web site and voted upon by the 


General Membership at the Annual Meeting, October 3rd.


b)  Divisional Status for 2016 Season – All


The commissioner purposed a Retreat for the Board to conclude discussion

regarding 2016 Divisional structure.  Tentative date for retreat 8-29 (Subsequently

             moved to 9/14) @ 9:00 AM.


c)  Team Selection Process – Mike McCarthy


Not ready


d)  Field Report – Charlie


Yarmouth – Simpkin’s School  Field.  Have not heard back from the town regarding
our possible usage of the field as discussed at previous BOD Meetings.

Dennis – Wixon School Field:  Dennis Youth Baseball league is also interested in

Using that field.  Charlie talked with Youth League President and he will bring it to

his Board and will present the possibility of a joint venture. 
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Obviously if we could work together to get the field in playing condition, this would cut 
cut cost for both leagues.  Youth League Board Meeting is Aug. 25th.  We will know more
after that time.

New Business:

a)  Next Year’s Budget Suggestion – Hank Bowen (guest & former BOD Member)


Proposal presented and discussed by Hank was to cut costs.


Proposal will be discussed and the Board Retreat.


b)  Classic Report – Wayne Draeger


Teams:  60’s = 18, 65’s = 15, 70’s = 14, 75’s = 9 and 80’s = 3 for a total of 59 teams.


There will be a 157 games over a 6 day span


 One of the EMass needs to withdraw because of injury

One Western Mass team withdrew because they couldn’t get enough players.


Money will be refunded to those 2 teams


c)  Playoffs – Terry Moran


If rained out, games will be played the next day


Tie-Breaker Policy for division Championship:

Motion by Moran:  if there is a tie in a division the winner of the division will be determined by:
Tie Breaker: Head to Head completion between each other; should that be tied then  they will be co-champions.

For Seeding purposes : Run Differential in Head to Head will be the determining factor.
Seconded by McCarthy.  8 Ayes and 1 dissent
If a team needs a field for playoff practice, come through Charlie to get a field.

The picnic for the Cuban team will be at the Lytle home located on RT. 149 in West 

Barnstable.
d)  Travel Team Issue - Charlie

70’s Travel Team will be gone for the last game of the season.  Some 75’s will be joining

them.  This affects Div. 2 & 3.  Request from Managers to play on Friday instead.

Board said NO.  The game will be played on Wednesday as scheduled.
e)  Cassidy Cup – Report submitted by Brian Hastings (written)

Cassidy family was very pleased

Recommended that the tournament continue but there was a lack of support from our members, it might work better if we used it as a kickoff for the season (i.e. pre-season)

f)  Odds and Ends – Charlie

Cost of Defibrillators was being checked out by Tony; no report yet.

Volunteer needed for Classic, especially for water delivery.
Next Meeting, Monday September 21, 2015 at 10:00 AM
General Meeting, October 3, 2015
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Round Table:

Hanafee: Duties of the PEAC should be spelled out?

Should we consider of a “Mercy Rule”?

Add “preference of position” on next year’s application.

He needs a permanent player for the playoff:
Motion made by Prodgers to relax the policy to allow CC5 to add a pool player to their team for the playoffs.  Seconded by Hession
Motion passed with 2 dissentions.

McCluskey focusing on getting enough players for 65’s travel team for next season
Annesi received complaint regarding men urinating behind tree at Kelly Field
President, please send email to Div. 3 managers regarding the above.

Tickets for the Banquet are ready and I have the packets for the managers.

Meeting adjourned: 3:25 PM

Minutes Submitted by: Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary

-3-

